
 
The Connecticut Board of Veterinary Medicine held a meeting on April 28, 2021. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Mary Anne O’Neill, Esq., Chairperson 
     G. Kenneth Bernhard, Esq. 
     Theresa Cianciolo, DVM 
     Lauren Mascola, DVM 
     Timothy Plunkett, DVM 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  None 
 
ALSO PRESENT:   Olinda Morales, Hearing Officer, DPH 
     Jeffrey A. Kardys, Board Liaison 

 
Ms. O’Neill called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  All participants were present via Microsoft TEAMS. 
 
Dr. Mascola was welcomed to her first meeting as a Board member. 
 
I. Correction to agenda 

Dr. Plunkett made a motion, seconded by Mr. Bernhard to correct an error on the agenda.  The motion 
passed. 

 
II. Minutes – January 27, 2021 

Mr. Bernhard made a motion, seconded by Dr. Cianciolo, to approve the minutes as written.  The motion 
passed with all in favor except Dr. Mascola who abstained. 

 
III. Updates 

• Mr. Kardys reported there are currently 33 cases under investigation by the Department of Public 
Health.  

• Mr. Kardys reported that the draft written decision in the matter of Amr Wasfi, DVM has been 
forwarded to the Office of the Attorney General for review.  After review by an Assistant Attorney 
General the draft will be provided to the Board for its review prior to being placed on a meeting 
agenda for approval. 

 
IV. Adjourn 
 The meeting adjourned at 9:16 a.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Anne O’Neill, Esq., Chairperson 
Connecticut Board of Veterinary Medicine 
 
 
 

  


